Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 20th November 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy


John Griggs




Bob Scarfe

Apologies for absence: Erica Forbes and Peter Webb, Richard Honey had also sent his apologies.

There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda.

Minutes of the Meeting on 16th October 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The bulb planting had been completed.  The gate at the playground has been fixed, it had required a new spring.  The weeds had been dug and weed killer had been applied to those weeds that could not be dug out.  Work had been undertaken at the entrance to Stonebridge.  The hedge discussed in October had been reported to Highways.

Budget

The proposed budget was approved.

Waste
The Parish Council was informed by email from Richard Honey that it is proposed that Wyecycle collect all of the waste from now on.  Brook Parish Council will respond to the suggestion stating, Brook Parish Council agreed in principle to the idea of Wyecycle collecting all their waste.  However, the Parish Council has some concerns about the green waste collections. There are a number of households who do not wish to pay for their green waste to be collected. They feel that they should be in the same position as the rest of the residents of the borough, who either get 
their green waste collected free of charge or are allowed to dispose of up 
to two sack loads of soft green garden waste with their normal domestic 
refuse. If Wyecycle is to collect the waste there are concerns that they 
may not take the green waste in black sacks as the current refuse collectors
normally do. Brook PC would like some assurance that this will not 
become an issue.


Village Hall Donation
The Parish Council is to give the Village Hall £50 towards the Christmas hospitality the Hall Committee organise.

Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for the hinge for the gate, bulbs, clock donation, donation to hall for the festive hospitality.

Any Other Business

John Griggs reported that there had been some waste dumped at the sewerage plant, he had reported it and it has now been cleared away.

Tony Alcock thanked John and Jackie for the delivery of the leaflets.

John Griggs is to resign from the Parish Council, it has been agreed that the vacancy will be advertised in the paper.

The Christmas lights will be put up on Saturday 13th December at 9am.  Peter Webb is to be asked to check the bulbs prior to this.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 18th December 2008, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 8th December, please.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

